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This spring, SPH Foundation will celebrate several 
significant donations in support of our digital 
transmission electron microscope fund raising initiative. 
Our goal was to raise $1.4 million to purchase 
and install Saskatchewan’s only digital electron 
microscope at St. Paul’s Hospital. I am pleased to 
report that we have received tremendous support 
from donors in Saskatoon and across Saskatchewan. 
The Saskatoon Health Region has now selected the 
microscope manufacturer and installation is expected 
to be complete by June of 2013. We look forward to 
celebrating the grand opening with our donors later 
this year.    

I would like to look back for a moment on 
2012. The year was punctuated by a number 
of wonderful achievements. SPH completed 
renovations of the Rawlco Radio Surgical Unit 
and the Leslie and Irene Dubé Urology Centre of 
Health Ambulatory Unit. These two achievements 
fulfilled our commitments to Embracing the Future 
campaign donors. We will officially celebrate the 
grand opening of the Dubé Urology Centre of 
Health Ambulatory Unit later this spring. 

Raising the money for building Saskatoon’s first 
palliative care hospice continues to be a priority 
for SPH Foundation. The Saskatoon Health Region 
and St. Paul’s Hospital are currently consulting with 
community stakeholders, creating the model of care 
and developing the plan for this hospice. It is SPH 
Foundation’s hope that we will receive approval to 
begin our hospice fund raising in 2013. We know 
Saskatoon and area residents would benefit immensely 
from a palliative care hospice. 

Donors and volunteers are the lifeblood of SPH 
Foundation. Any success we enjoy is due entirely to 
your commitment to St. Paul’s Hospital. Thank you from 
the bottom of my heart for everything you contribute.

SEEING IS BELIEVING
Reflecting on Achievements of 2012

Bruce Acton, CFRE 
CEO, St. Paul’s  
Hospital Foundation 

HERE TO HELP

ST. PAUL’S HOSPITAL FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2012–2013

John Agioritis  •  Linda Arnot  •  Barbara Berscheid (Past-Chair)  •  Colleen Cameron-Bergan (Vice-Chair) 

Denise Frey (Treasurer)  •  Melanie Hilkewich  •  Ken Horsman  •  Dr. Judy Klassen 

Mercedes Montgomery (Chair)  •  Dr. Arne Paus-Jenssen  •  Sr. Ludvina Scheck  •  Carol Young (Secretary)
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Whether a patient arrives at  
St. Paul’s Diagnostic Imaging Unit 
seeking to have their disease 
revealed, diagnosed, or examined, 
often the same emotions are 
involved – eagerness to get in for 
testing, and then anxiety, waiting on 
results. Reduced wait times; superior 
imaging capability; increased 
physician confidence in diagnosis: 
all are critical elements when 
potentially life-altering patient 
information hangs in the balance.

In solving the mysteries that our 
health can often pose, Diagnostic 
Imaging and Nuclear Medicine 
plays a key role in the utilization of 
technology by providing detailed 
images of our internal parts which 
when analysed can help identify any 
underlying medical condition and 
advance a treatment plan. 

St. Paul’s Diagnostic Imaging 
department houses suites for 
the MRI, CT, Angiography and 
Nuclear Medicine – all equipment 
and techniques that can create 
pictures of the structures and 
activities inside your body to assist 
in the investigative process. Open 
24 hours, seven days a week, the 
demand for imaging services offered 
at St. Paul’s continues to rise, serving 
patients from across the Saskatoon 
Health Region. 

A graduate of the U of S 
College of Medicine, Dr. Chris 
Wall completed his fellowship 
in Australia, returning to 
Saskatoon and St. Paul’s Hospital 
in 2009. One of three full-time 
radiologists at St. Paul’s, he shares 
his time between performing 
procedures in the Angio Suite, and 
interpreting MRI and CT imagery.

“Our Angio Suite allows 
Interventional Radiologists to 
perform minimally invasive 
procedures using real-time x-ray 
guidelines,” says Dr. Wall. “St. Paul’s 
Angiography Suite is now one of the 
best in Canada.”

“We continue to investigate 
opportunities to ensure 
patients have access here in 
Saskatoon to sophisticated 
technologies that are able to 
provide the most accurate 
and essential information for 
diagnosis and treatment that is 
standard for health care in the 
21st century.” 
Dr. Chris Wall, Interventional 
Radiologist, St. Paul’s Hospital

THE GREAT REVEAL 
Diagnostic Tools for Superior Imaging

In 2013 St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation is raising funds to acquire the best molecular imaging equipment available in 
Canada – for right here at SPH – providing physicians and surgeons with a superior form of diagnostic tool to ensure 
patients timely, accurate and definitive diagnosis of their condition. 

A first for the Saskatoon Health Region, this $2.3 million project (equipment and renovation) will house molecular 
imaging equipment (SPECT-CT), that combines the best of a gamma camera and a CT into one device, enabling visual 
certainty and detail in identifying location while simultaneously assessing how things are functioning internally. This 
equipment provides proven advantages for those suffering from diabetes, cancers (including bone, breast, prostate 
and thyroid) and brain, nasal and oral tumours, along with superior benefits in infection imaging.

“We see equipment like SPECT-CT as an integral part of the molecular imaging toolbox, helping us in the discovery 
process and serving as a valuable key to improved patient management.” Dr. Edward Lee  BSc, MD CM, MBA, 
Radiologist, Nuclear Medicine Physician, SHR

For more information on the SPECT-CT and how to help, call Cass Cozens at 655-5829.
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On October 12, SPH Foundation 
held its first “Behind the Curtain” 
Donor Tour. The evening offered 
a rare opportunity to go behind 
the scenes in St. Paul’s Hospital 
Diagnostic Imaging and Nuclear 
Medicine department. 

Interventional radiologists Dr. 
Bruce Berscheid and Dr. Chris Wall, 
along with SPH Diagnostic Imaging 
staff, provided insight into the unit 
and its superb diagnostic tools – 

MRI, CT, angiography, lithotripsy 
and the nuclear medicine gamma 
camera. The knowledge relayed 
by our Interventional Radiologists, 
specialists and technicians in 
Diagnostic Imaging – in such 
an interesting manner – and 
combined with their friendly 
demeanour – certainly won over 
our evening guests! We were able 
to share what technology here 
at St. Paul’s can accomplish when 

complemented by our skilled and 
passionate specialists.

Thank you to all the donors 
who attended and our sincere 
appreciation to all Diagnostic 
Imaging staff who generously gave 
of their time to support the evening.

Watch for information on how 
to attend our next “Behind the 
Curtain” Donor Tour to be held 
in fall 2013.

BEHIND THE CURTAIN
Donor Tour

Dr. Chris Wall explains Angiography equipment. Mark Brooks explains Nuclear Medicine gamma camera.

Dr. Chris Wall with tour group in Angio Suite.

Richard Bender describes MRI procedure and imagery.

Melanie Hilkewich describes CT Scan procedures.

Curtis Fedrau explains Lithotripsy equipment.
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Terry and Denis Sirois recognize that 
waiting on a diagnosis can be one 
of the most difficult challenges for 
patients and their families. When 
they read about the difference 
having a digital electron microscope 
for the province at St. Paul’s would 
have on dramatically advancing 
diagnosis, they stepped up.

The Sirois generously donated 
over $85,000 in shares to St. Paul’s 

Hospital through the Foundation, to 
assist in the acquisition of the digital 
transmission electron microscope. 
“We believe it’s important to help 
ensure our local hospitals are 
equipped with the best equipment 
and medical professionals to treat 
patients,” says Terry Sirois.

Terry joined the St. Paul’s 
Hospital Foundation Major Gifts 
Committee in 2012, as another 

avenue to help encourage 
support for improved health 
care, specifically with initiatives 
through St. Paul’s. She explains, 
“If there are ways I can help, I am 
more than willing to do so.”

Denis Sirois is an executive with 
PotashCorp, an organization that 
encourages its staff to be positive 
corporate citizens. “I definitely 
want to give back to the province, 
as I am appreciative of what we 
have received living in Saskatoon,” 
says Denis.

“When you are passionate about 
a project or initiative, you cannot 
help but be enthusiastic, and 
hopefully our beliefs in supporting 
St. Paul’s will be contagious!” adds 
Terry. “We are a Catholic family, so 
we value the spiritual component 
incorporated at St. Paul’s Hospital. 
We have been blessed with good 
health, but want to be proactive 
and ensure access to the best 
health care for our children and 
generations to come.”

RBC Foundation has generously 
committed $20,000 to St. Paul’s 
Hospital’s Healing Arts Program. 

In keeping with our Hospital’s 
mission to provide a more 
humanized, whole person approach 
and experience in health care,  
St. Paul’s Healing Arts Program 
was formally created in 2005 with 
support through St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation. The program’s goal is 
to foster the spiritual and emotional 
health and well-being of patients, 
families and caregivers through the 
creative arts.

The Artist in Residence and artist 
volunteers facilitate arts activities 
with patients at the bedside and 
through the use of the mobile 

Drop in Art Studio. Patients are 
given art supplies, provided with 
basic instruction and encouraged 
to create art in a healing and 
supportive environment. Besides 
visual art, activities also include 
poetry, written word and musical 
performances (a music therapist 
was added in 2012) both in various 
gathering areas on patient floors 
and also one-on-one. 

The SPH Healing Arts Program 
works on building positive 
collaborative partnerships with 
community organizations with 
special focus on at-risk youth in 
the vicinity of St. Paul’s Hospital. 
Youth come to participate at SPH 
to paint and connect with patients 

and caregivers. This partnership 
allows for youth in our core 
neighbourhood to feel a connection 
to SPH, to build personal self-
esteem and to actively participate 
in building community safety, 
ownership and respect for all. 

“RBC is passionate about helping 
our communities. Making a lasting 
social impact through inspired, 
responsible giving and by building 
strong partnerships is a primary 
focus for us, so we are happy to 
support St. Paul’s Healing Arts 
Program,” says Glenn Sinden, RBC’s 
Regional Vice President, Saskatoon.

Thank you RBC, for supporting this 
valuable initiative. 

INSPIRED TO GIVE

RBC SUPPORTS SPH HEALING ARTS    
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LEAVING A LEGACY

BETTY AUCKLAND
Described by friends as “a proper English woman”, 
Betty Auckland was raised in urban England then 
brought to Saskatchewan as a war bride after WWll. 
The young teacher settled with her husband, Charlie, in 
Gledhow, south of Saskatoon. Upon her arrival in the 
midst of a prairie winter and having to cope without 
many of the basic amenities including electricity, 
Canada and specifically Saskatchewan, at first must 
have seemed very primitive indeed for this young lady.

However, eventually there were fond memories, many 
of those including the camaraderie of her friend from 
England; who married her husband’s brother Alex; and 
also chose to settle in Saskatchewan. Social activities 
high on the list included dancing, and Betty and Charlie 
were eager to participate in local activities, soon 
becoming skilled square dancers.

After farming for many years in Saskatchewan, the 
Aucklands gave up the cold Saskatchewan winters 
for the warmth of Arizona. Charlie’s lengthy illness 
precipitated a move to The Franklin in Saskatoon for 
their retirement years.

Betty passed away at St. Paul’s Hospital in January 2012 
at the age of 92. Her estate reflected her generosity 
and concern for health care in our community and 
beyond, leaving an extraordinary gift of $100,000 to 
support St. Paul’s Hospital’s greatest areas of need.

St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation is humbled and most 
appreciative of the legacy Betty Auckland has provided, 
which is certain to make a difference in the lives of 
many patients and their families across Saskatchewan.

COURTNEY MILNE
A new wall mural was installed in 2012 adjacent to 
St. Paul’s Tim Hortons seating area. The 13 by 6 foot 
reproduction of well-known local photographer 
Courtney Milne’s photograph entitled “Harmony” 
is sure to provide calm and inspiration to families, 
patients and staff at St. Paul’s Hospital.

Courtney Milne passed away in 2010. He was not 
only a master photographer – he was also an artist, 
author, educator, keynote speaker, and philanthropist. 
His career took him on global journeys that spanned 
all seven continents. He published 12 books of 
photography; including The Sacred Earth, which carries 
a foreword by His Holiness, The Dalai Lama. Milne’s 
multi-media shows have attracted audiences worldwide, 
and his photographs have been shown in more than 
200 exhibitions. His limited edition collections are held 
by more than 25 galleries, museums and universities. 
(www.courtneymilne.com)

Courtney Milne’s widow, Sherrill Miller, generously 
agreed to donate the reproduction costs associated 
with the use of one of Courtney’s images, used in this 
grand scale at St. Paul’s.

The pool of water and surrounding tree in the image 
had great impact on Courtney. In his commentary on 
the photographs in his Pool of Possibilities e-calendar, 
he remarks that “Today the pool offers a safe haven, 
a place to be more closely connected to nature, a site 
where I can be in accord with all that surrounds me.”  

“Courtney always hoped his images would be inspiring 
and healing to others, so I know he would be thrilled to 
see ‘Harmony’ in such splendour in the hospital foyer,” 
says Sherrill Miller.

Thank you, Sherrill and Courtney, for letting our 
patients, families and staff share in the inspiring 
emotions this image evokes.
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A major goal of St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation Embracing the Future 
campaign was to establish the Leslie 
and Irene Dubé Urology Centre 
of Health at St. Paul’s Hospital, 
promising the best detection and 
treatment options available for an 
increasing number of patients from 
Saskatoon and across Saskatchewan 
with prostate cancer and other 
urological diseases.

September 12, 2012, an event 
was held at St. Paul’s to celebrate 
the opening of a state-of-the-art 
18-bed surgical unit serving as an 
essential component of the Leslie 
and Irene Dubé Urology Centre of 
Health. Many special guests were 
in attendance including Leslie 
and Irene Dubé, Rawlco Radio 
representatives and other donors 
whose great levels of generosity 
are recognized with room and area 
naming within the unit.

The $6.5 million renovation and 
construction project was funded 
through the Saskatchewan 
government with $1.8 million in 
support from St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation’s Embracing the Future 
campaign including $1 million from 
Gordon and Doug Rawlinson and 
Rawlco radio.

Surgery 4B was officially named 
the Rawlco Radio Surgical Unit, in 

recognition of 
the extraordinary 
support granted 
St. Paul’s Hospital 
by the Rawlinsons 
and Rawlco Radio 
to help meet the 
goals of the SPH 
Foundation’s 
campaign and 
support the vision 
of the Leslie 
and Irene Dubé 
Urology Centre  
of Health. 

The new 18-bed Rawlco Radio 
Surgical Unit puts patients first by 
supporting faster access to surgical 
services. The unit will increase 
capacity at St. Paul’s Hospital for 
additional urology, plastics and ear, 
nose and throat in-patient surgery. 
These extra surgical recovery beds 
will get the Region much closer to 
its goal of providing all surgeries 
within three months by 2014.

The new unit design is based upon 
current standards for infection 
control and safety and includes 
all single-patient rooms with 
wheelchair-accessible washrooms 
and patient lifts in each room as 
well as a negative pressure room. 
There are also three modular 
nursing stations, isolation capacity 
and advanced technology to 

support patient safety and improved 
communication processes. Patients 
treated post-prostate and other 
urological surgeries will be cared for 
on this unit.

The second component of the Leslie 
and Irene Dubé Urology Centre of 
Health – the main floor ambulatory 
care unit – just completed in January 
2013, offers additional patient 
resources, consult rooms, research 
area and exam rooms, to better 
serve patients and families facing 
these difficult health challenges. 

Thank you to everyone who has 
supported the Urology Centre of 
Health, ensuring that St. Paul’s 
continues to best meet the health 
care needs of our community  
and beyond. 

RAWLCO RADIO SURGICAL UNIT  
GRAND OPENING 

Drs. Ivan Jen and Susanne Yip tour new surgical unit and 
patient room named in their honour.

L-R: Jim Rhode (Chair SRHA Board), Irene Dubé, Pam 
Leyland (President Rawlco Radio), Les Dubé, Paul Merriman 
(Sutherland MLA), Katherine Daniels (SPH Board Chair), 
Mercedes Montgomery (SPHF Board Chair)



With sincere gratitude to ER staff, 
especially Nurse Vanessa, ER doctor John 
and surgeon Dr. Groot. And of course the 
OR nurse who held me in her arms and 
recited with me the 23rd Psalm.
Dorothy M.

Always have great praise and thoughts 
for St. Paul’s Hospital as my husband had 
many stops there before passing away..
Jean T.

I’m 93 years old now, and am 
reminded of times as a young boy 
waiting outside St. Paul’s Hospital, 
while my Dad went in to visit the 
sick, as he was a pastor as well  
as a farmer. St. Paul’s has a warm 
place in our hearts. Thank you  
for the many years of service in 
the community.
David L.

I hope to spend my last days in your 
very special palliative care unit.
Janet R.

Thank you to the Foundation for 
making this wonderful learning 
experience financially possible. I 
now have a better understanding 
of what patients with bladder 
cancer go through physically  
and psychologically before we ever 
see them as well as after they  
go home. 
Kristeen S.

Thank you for providing funding 
for me to attend the recent 
Urological Conference of 
Excellence. It broadened my 
knowledge and will allow me to 
expand on my ability to provide 
holistic, patient-centered care. 
Stephanie N.

SPH PATIENT REQUEST

To help call 655-5821 or donate online @ www.sphfoundation.org

Versa Beds provide many valuable features for our patients in the 
critical care units at St. Paul’s Hospital, including a built-in weigh scale 
to ensure these patients receive the appropriate medication dosage, 
when con�ned to their bed.
 Two of these beds are urgently required.Their cost is $16,178 each.

THANK YOU NOTES
A Collection of Patient, Family  
and Staff Thank You’s

8

St. Paul’s Gift Shop

Thank you 
for supporting St. Paul’s Hospital Gift Shop. 

 

The Gift Shop is open 6 days a week, with the majority 
of sta� serving on a volunteer basis.

All proceeds go to St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation to help purchase  
medical equipment, furnishings essential to patient care and to 
fund special programs designed to best meet our patients needs.       

For all your gift needs when family or friends are in hospital.  
Books, magazines, cards, seasonal gifts, ornaments, 

jewellery, �owers & more!
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He grew up in the neighbourhood, 
attended St. Mary’s school; and as 
a 15-year-old boy, spent two weeks 
in St. Paul’s Hospital with a broken 
leg resulting from a football game. 
This was Joe LaPointe’s first real 
introduction to St. Paul’s, and he still 
fondly recalls how the nurses went 
above and beyond to ensure he 
received compassionate care.

Joe joined St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation Board in the early 
1980’s, serving two terms. 
Following his resignation from 
the Board, Joe began routinely 
volunteering, committing two 
hours each week to visiting 
patients on the fifth, sixth and 
seventh floors at St. Paul’s. “I 
didn’t care who they were,” Joe 
says. “We are all human, and if 
they were confined to a hospital 
bed, I wanted to be able to 
offer them someone to talk to – 
if they wished.”

In November 2012, Joe was 
honoured at Saskatoon’s National 
Philanthropy Day event, recognized 
for his generous volunteer support 
of St. Paul’s Hospital. In addition to 
the aforementioned he has chaired 
the SPHF Planned Giving Advisory 
Committee, participated on the 
Embracing the Future campaign’s 
Steering Committee, founded the 
Driving Fore Prostate Charity Golf 
Classic; and participated in several 
other fundraising initiatives. A  
very humble man, Joe LaPointe  
was reticent at acknowledging  
the recognition, stating that, “This 
isn’t all about me; it’s about all  
the volunteers out there who are 
not recognized.”

We thank Joe LaPointe for making a 
difference in so many lives through 
his volunteer efforts at St. Paul’s 
Hospital and with SPH Foundation.

HERE TO HELP
Volunteer Joe LaPointe

“I am just grateful to be allowed the 
opportunity to be a volunteer. I support 
the spiritual component offered through 
St. Paul’s Hospital, and definitely feel that 
the best part of my week is being here!”
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TRIBUTE GIVING 
Recognizes special people or events by making a gift in their honour
Tributes made July 1, 2012 to December 31, 2012 - Dr. James Barton  •  Terry Bergan and Colleen Cameron-Bergan 
Cameron M. Cline  •  E. Randal Cline  •  Heather M. Cline  •  Phoebe Cline  •  Trevor W. Cline  •  Lori A. Cline Flath 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Fitzpatrick  •  Thomas R. Flath  •  John Gormley  •  Eugene Hyshka  •  Berniece Keindel 
Don and Rose Ann Keindel  •  John and Iris Keindel  •  Helen and Leonard Kutz  •  Adeline Loomes 
W. Joe Matheson  •  Mr. and Mrs. Marc McLeod  •  Alison Montgomery  •  Fred and Mary Muranetz 
Dr. Eva Olszynski  •  Hubert Pilon  •  Diane Piolotte  •  Iris Pollack  •  Mr. and Mrs. Priel  •  Dr. Sonya Regehr 
Eileen Salmon  •  Brenda and David Sheetka  •  Jennifer Solem  •  David Stanchuk  •  Susan Theaker 
Pat and Eunice Thibault  •  Dr. Kishore Visvanathan  •  Margaret Wright  •  Walter and Elsie Yurchuk

Giving a gift in honour of someone is a nice way to say thank you and at the same time benefit others. Plus, you will 
still receive the tax benefits. For more information on how to recognize someone special through SPH Foundation  
call (306) 655-5835.

Photo left to right: Alan Koop, Ernst and Young LLP  •  Cass Cozens, SPH Foundation  •  Robin Chapman, TD Waterhouse 
Private Investment  •  Terry McBride, Raymond James Ltd.  •  John Benesh, Benesh Bitz Law Firm    
Missing from photo: Shawn Baier  •  Edward Ross 

LEAVING A LEGACY
Your legacy is the indelible footprint you will leave upon this 
world. Designating a gift in your Will to support health care at 
our Hospital can be part of your lasting legacy. The Planned Giving 
Advisory Committee is happy to answer any questions you may 
have about legacy giving.

For more information, please contact Cass Cozens,  
Manager, Major Giving at (306) 655-5829 or  
email cass.cozens@saskatoonhealthregion.ca

SPHF PLANNED GIVING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

SPIRIT OF LIFE

Spirit of Life  
Honour Roll 
Members:

Anonymous (11)
Bruce and Melanie Acton
Randy and Renée 
Bokshowan
Gordon and Eileen Bonnor
Charles and Regina Boskill
Margaret Brennan
Mary E. Brennan
Donna Burko
Colleen Cameron-Bergan

Anne-Marie Cey
Carol Chouinard
Eric Howe and Cathy 
Chrones
Cass Cozens
The Honourable Mr. 
Justice Grant Currie and 
Jean Currie
Rod Donlevy
Gene and Adele Dupuis
Frances Edison
Doug and Laverne 
Fahlgren
Brenda FitzGerald

Lionel Gilbertson
Sandra Grismer
Shannon Harnett
George D. Horton
Marion Horton
Lori Huggins
Terry Jabusch
Rose Jarman
Diane Jensen
Kerney and Pat Korchinski
Herman J. Kuervers
Rita Kusch
Henriette Le Strat
David and Sylvia Manning

Joan McAulay
Angie Molaro
Elizabeth Nagel
Dr. K.W. and Dora Nasser
Darlene Orosz
Joan Page
Margaret Petersen
Donald R. Prickett
Don and Marg Ravis
Edward Ross
Adrian and Olive Sawyer
Mervin P. Schneider
Rhonda Seidel
Brian and Michele Shea

Ida Shipp
Jean M. Shirley
Gail Shivak
Ollie Sitler
Mary L. Stang
Esther Tallon
Zonia Thompson-Volden
Father David Tumback
Peter Urbanoski
Reverend Stanley 
Urbanoski
Doris Vallance
Leonard Willick
Catherine Zeilner

The Spirit of Life Honour Roll recognizes the forethought of those who make a provision in their 
estate plan to leave a gift to St. Paul’s Hospital whether it’s through life insurance, a gift in their 
will or some other way.

Leaving a gift is a cost-effective way of helping St. Paul’s meet the health care needs of tomorrow 
both in our own community and beyond. 
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FEAST DAY SPH FOUNDATION AWARDS 
2012 Recipients

In conjunction with the Feast Day of 
St. Marguerite D’Youville (October 
16), St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation 
annually provides opportunities to 
continue her mission; by recognizing 
and advancing the skills and 
knowledge of our caregivers at  
St. Paul’s Hospital. 

Each year the Foundation allocates 
$80,000 towards staff scholarships 
and professional development. In 
2012 there were 102 recipients. 
Additional funds of $10,000 are 
allocated for Feast Day special 
awards.  

2012 Recipients:

Leadership Saskatoon: 
Participation in this program 
develops collaborative leaders 
who are able to engage others 
in working together to build an 
inclusive community.

Anne (Hania) Nahachewsky

In-Hospital Program Assistance: 
This Initiative supports the 
organizational costs of education 
and development programs within 
the hospital.

Spiritual Care (Staff and volunteer 
annual retreat)

Spiritual Care (Bi-monthly  
memorial services)

Nursing Affairs (CPR education)

Urban A. Donlevy Excellence 
and Innovation Award:
$2,000 grant by nomination, 
provided to an individual, 
department or group within 
SPH recognizing a program that 
has or will improve the quality 
of care, physical environment, 
ethical reflection and leadership 
development at St. Paul’s.

Food and Nutrition Services 
(Providing nutritious, good-tasting 
food for their customers)

Volunteer Workforce Services 
(Patient clothing room)

Janice Bergan Endowment and   
Les Dubé Scholarship:  
(Combined for 2012)  
$2,000 for St. Paul’s employees 
enrolled in a health care or allied 
discipline at a recognized university 
or post secondary institution. The 
selection criteria are high scholastic 
standing, consistent competency in 
job performance and demonstrated 
leadership potential.

Jan Nerenberg, ICU

Denise Lalonde-Niccoli, ICU 

Allison Stene, Therapies

Candace Denk, Day Surgery

Thank you to all who applied, and 
thank you also to our donors for 
recognizing the importance of our 
staff and the value in designating 
funds that provide additional 
educational tools to help them and 
us best meet our patients’ needs. 
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A well-known educator in 
Saskatoon’s Catholic school system, 
Henry Remai’s commitment to 
excellence in math for students at 
Holy Cross High School spanned 
26 years. Known to students 
as being kind, yet driven to 
challenge their learning, he was 
recognized with a Prime Minister’s 
Award for Teachers, along with a 
Master Teacher Award from the 
Saskatchewan Mathematics Society.

Retired now, yet still keeping 
busy as a condo board treasurer 
and with travelling, Henry has 
generously chosen to support  
St. Paul’s Hospital areas of 
greatest need, with a $10,000 
gift through the Foundation.

“Relatives and friends have been 
cared for at St. Paul’s over the years, 
and after my brother passed away 
in 2011; I decided it was time to 
give back,” says Remai. “St. Paul’s 
faith-based history also carried 
significance in my deciding to give 
to this Hospital.”

Thank you Henry Remai, for 
supporting St. Paul’s Hospital and 
thereby ensuring that the legacy 
of excellence in compassionate 
care continues for our community 
and beyond.

“IT ALL ADDS UP” HENRY REMAI 

 

Whether �lling your gas tank or buying your morning co�ee, 
ChangeIt® enables you to help St. Paul’s Hospital every time you 
make a purchase for yourself.  To register, simply register your 
A�nity Credit Union debit Cards at  http://changeitcanada.com/ 
and start watching your change make a di�erence.

St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation has partnered with A�nity 
Credit Union and ChangeIt® to help your spare change make 
a di�erence for St. Paul’s Hospital.

For more information on how to make a di�erence, 
contact St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation 
Manager of Annual Giving at 306-655-5835.  

Help St. Paul’s Hospital With Every Swipe of Your Debit Card

ChangeIt® is a new and innovative way to automatically round 
up your A�nity Credit Union debit card purchases, creating 
Virtual Change®, and automatically directing this Virtual Change® 
to St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation.

May 23/24  2013
The Centre

Please Givewww.sphfoundation.org
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation
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GORMLEY GATHERING 2012 



Platinum Sponsor - CEL Electrical Contractors

Gold Sponsors - Associated Radiologists, Cameco Corporation, Cavalier Enterprises Ltd.,  
Drs. Tom and Shirley (Deedee) Maltman, North Prairie Developments Ltd., S.O. Asher Consultants Ltd.

Frankincense Sponsors - Arcas Group Inc., Handy Special Events, Ledbetter Communications,  
Mister Print and PrintWest, Prairie Meats, SaskTel, The StarPhoenix

Myrrh Sponsors - BMO Bank of Montreal, Charton Hobbs, Imagery Photography, KPMG LLP, McKercher LLP,  
Redhead Equipment Ltd., Roger Schmid Realty Prof. Corp., Saskatchewan Blue Cross, Scheer Rowlett and Associates  

Investment Management Ltd.,Terry Bergan, Colleen Cameron-Bergan and International Road Dynamics

Friends - Abacus Signs, Harden and Huyse Chocolates, Night Owl Entertainment, Tux and Tails Ltd.,  
United Cabs Ltd./Prestige Car Service, Virtus Group LLP

Thank you to the 2012 Mistletoe Charity Ball Committee - Mrs. Carol Yelland (Co-Chair), Mrs. Cindi Gaucher (Co-Chair),  
Mrs. Barbara Berscheid, Mrs. Renée Bokshowan, Ms. Mercedes Montgomery, Mrs. Diane Parthev, Mrs. Anne Reddekopp,  

Mr. Roger Schmid, Mrs. Deidra Spafford, Mrs. Lori Verrall, Ms. Colleen McKay (Manager of Annual Giving), Ms. Carrie Church (Administrative Assistant)

Thank you for your caring support.

Thank you 
to all sponsors and attendees of the 23rd Annual  

This year’s gala raised over $169,500!
Proceeds will support the purchase of the province’s first digital  

Transmission Electron Microscope to be housed at St. Paul’s Hospital.

Presented by

14
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Professional Advisors Seminar
March 13, Willows Golf and Country Club

SPHF Annual General Meeting
April 25, St. Paul’s Hospital, G30

Hospital Home Lottery Final Draw
April 26

Donor Appreciation Luncheon
May 7, Western Development Museum

Rock102 Caged for the Cure
May 23 and 24, 36 hour Radio Marathon 
at The Centre, raising funds for the 
Leslie and Irene Dubé Urology Centre of 
Health at SPH.

SPH Community Day
May 29, St. Paul’s Hospital - Front Lawn

Driving Fore Prostate Charity Golf
June 17, Dakota Dunes Golf Links

HERE TO HELP
General Inquiries or to Donate . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           655-5821
Bruce Acton, CEO. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5820
Linda Frank, Manager of Operations. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5198
Cass Cozens, Manager of Major Giving. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5829
Lecina Hicke, Major Gifts Officer. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5832
Jacquie Berg, Manager of Communications . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5902
Colleen McKay, Manager of Annual Giving . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5835

Please Give
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation

www.sphfoundation.org

1702-20th Street West, Saskatoon SK S7M 0Z9 • Phone: (306) 655-5821 or 1-888-345-0330
                 www.sphfoundation.org

Driving Fore Prostate
Charity Golf Classic           June 17th, 2013 

Funds raised through the Driving Fore Prostate Charity Golf Classic 
will be used to purchase specialized equipment 

 for St. Paul’s Hospital Leslie and Irene Dubé Urology Centre of Health. 
 

  

Sign up now as a sponsor or register your team!
For more information call 655-5835. 

Dakota Dunes Golf Links
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To purchase tickets call:
955-8200 in Saskatoon or  

1-866-957-0777 Toll-Free or  
online HospitalHomeLottery.org

Lottery License # LR12-0078, LR12-0079

Proceeds to St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation from the 2013 Spring 
Hospital Home Lottery will support the creation of a modern 
presentation and teaching centre at St. Paul’s Hospital for up 
to 250 staff, nurses and physicians, incorporating advanced 
telehealth capabilities to better support distance learning.

Elma Aasen
Hilda Adamson
Olive Aldopher
Dr. Zaheer Alvi
Frank Antoine
Thomas Arling
Frederick Avery
Alex Balash
Walter Baldwin
Lucy G. Barker
Thomas Beckett
Clint Bell
Nora Bell
Richard Bell
Ross Bell
Lorna Beveridge
Dr. Eric Bodenstab
Eugene Bokshowan
Valerie Bosch
Mary S. Brander
Stephen Britton
Stan Bunnah
Anne Marie 
Burkholder
Bob Byrnes
Don Carriere
Edith Cash
Violet Caulkett
Kellen Cavanagh
Ron Chartier

Francis Cherry
Joan Marie Clark
Ellis E. Cline
John Coble
Sheila Cooper
Barbara E. Cronin
David Danderfer
Haldan De Coninck 
Smith
Jean Dean
Olive Dean
Roland Donogh
Brian Dugan
Annie Dukart
Murray D. Eaton
Elizabeth (Betty) 
Empey
Adrian K. Ewins
Herbert Fandrich
Kay Federko
Anne Fedeyko
Sylvia Fedoruk
Lloyd Fenske
Jim Fergusson
Lucien Fradette
Jack Fredriksen
Roger Frenette
Aron Friesen
Murray Gerster
Eileen Giles

Lois Giles
Beverly Gray
Anthony 
Greenwood
Freeman Hanson
Sylvia Hanson
Mabel Hardie
Howard Harrington
Ken Hart
Tom Hasted
Reg Hatchen
Ormond Hawes
Shayne Heath
Brian Hickie
Paul B. Hidinger
David Hill
Monica Hoffart
John Hoffer
C. Stan Hopkins
Alan Hosegood
Marlene Hovdebo
Bonnie Hoyseth
Alex Hrabowy
Joe Hyshka
John Hyshka
John Isaak
William C. Jackson
John Jacques
Agnes Jansen
Shirley Johnston

Jack Kennedy
Eugene Kimbley
Denise Kinakin
Frederick Gerald 
Konkin
Alex Kortje
Martin Kozar
Joseph Kruszelnicki
Joe Kulbida
Loretta Kusch
James G. (Stoney) 
LaBine
Lorraine LaBine
Hanorah Ledding
Ron Leschyshyn
Joan Leung
Ernie Lidgett
Pauline Lindsay
Helen Link
Kurt Link
Ina Litz
Elisabeth Loran
Edna Lozowchuk
Emil Lychak
Linda Jean Lysitza
Dr. Barry R. Maber
Iris Maber
Raymond MacIsaac
Irene MacKenzie

Dr. John William 
MacKenzie
Terry Maskwa
Ellwood N. 
Matheson
Margaret Matheson
Robert McBride
Donald McCann
Yvonne McCowan
Eunice McLaren
Donnell McLean
Anne Melnychuk
Thomas Melnychuk
Gerald W. 
Mengering
Kenneth Merrett
William F. Mitchell
Josephine Moir
Katherine Monks
Kenneth Monus
MaryJo Morin
Norma Morrison
Esther Munro
Yasine Nerhey
Ho Phuoc Nguyen
Melisa Nomeland
Eunice Off
Dr. Fergus O’Keeffe
Nicholas Olekson
James Orosz

Violet Orriss
Leslie Oulette
Keith Palmer
Norman Paproski
Doug Parkinson
James M. Perret
Linda Perrier
Mary Perrier
Jesse V. Perry
Alice Poelzer
Harvey Ports
Albert Pulak
Marjorie Purcell
Leita Racette
Willard Reese
Roland Regnier
Zygmunt Reichert
Audrey Rennie
Paul Riemer
Irene Risling
Donald W. 
Robertson
Joseph Rosco
John Mitchell 
Rudolph
Verlyn Sabourin
Donald Sadler
Pauline Samson
Donald F. Savage
Joseph Schmit
Jerome Schneider
Howard Schumacher
Judy Selk
Mary Selsky
Fred Seymour
Thomas Shabbits
Helen Shebelski
Joseph Sikler
The Honourable 
Allyre L. Sirois

Wanda Skoworodko
Stella Skwara
Charlotte Smith
Sandy Sollosy
Evalina Sperle
June Spuzak
Therese St. Arnaud
Erlene Stadnyk
Joe Stang
June Stewart
John Strelioff
Doreen Swann
Amy Nicole Tarasiuk
Hope Tassopoulos
Bob Taylor
Alice Tebb
Elmer Thall
Carmelle E. Toner
Thomas Tracey
Mary Trofimenkoff
Cecilia M. Tryhuba
Carl J. Urbanoski
Arthur Vigeant
Linus Volk
Albert Walker
Annie Wasylciw
Walter Wasylyshyn
Victor Weisgerber
Audrey Wiebe
Donald Will
Doris Williamson
Ange E. Willick
Herbert Willick
Ray Wingerak
Michelene 
Worobetz
Dr. Stephen 
Worobetz
Marjorie Young
Gwen Zimmerman

In Memory of Your Loved Ones
St. Paul’s Hospital is grateful to family and friends who have made donations  
from July 1, 2012 - December 31, 2012 in memory of the following:

ST. PAUL’S HOSPITAL FOUNDATION INC.
1702 - 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK  S7M 0Z9   Phone: (306) 655-5821   Toll Free: 1-888-345-0330   Fax: (306) 655-5825   www.sphfoundation.org

St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation respects your privacy. We protect your personal information and adhere to all privacy 
regulations. We do not rent, sell or trade our mailing lists. If you wish to remain anonymous or if you wish to be removed 
from our database, contact us by phone at 306-655-5821, toll free 1-888-345-0330 or email info@sphfoundation.org or 
write to 1702 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK  S7M 0Z9 and we will gladly accommodate your request.

Please return any undeliverable Canadian addresses to  
St. Paul’s Foundation Inc., 1702 - 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK  S7M 0Z9

Canadian Publication Mail Agreement Number 40064268


